

BELROSE P&C MEETING MINUTES

8/2/22 7.15pm

STAFFROOM

Attendees – Heather N, Lisa W, Emma B, Alison T, Jeanette B, Susie T, Rebecca K, Lisa S, Tanya S

1. Welcome – Rebecca K. All members paid and are financial contributors for voting rights
2. Minutes from last Meeting – approved :Tanya S, seconded: Lisa W
3. Correspondence – Rebecca K has collected multiple prospectuses from surrounding local schools to review and compare to help with enrollments
 - Fundraising catalogues and ideas have come in
4. BOSHCH – Peter has been promoted to an area role and will be leaving. James is taking over.
5. Principal's Report – Belinda Z – on file
6. Treasurer's Report – Alison T
Playground money still to come out so books look healthy.
7. President's Report – Rebecca K
 - Shade sail quote for new playground to come in soon.
 - Thanks to Susie and Ian T for taking over grounds maintenance and roster – lots of keen dads for roles
 - General maintenance performed over holidays to have the school looking good for the kids to return
 - Second playground needs some work – look at short term repairs rather than long term replacement as we need money in 2023 for staff
 - Michael sent the old school heaters to the tip last year (not really needed) and still hasn't been reimbursed – need to find a way to repay him as we need an invoice ?contact Tip or get Michael to establish an ABN for all external work performed.
8. Band – Lisa W
Performance Band has 72 children (7 - year 4, 22 - year 5 and 13 - year 6)
Anticipating a \$4500 - \$5000 loss including potential write off's from previous years \$5500 in outstanding invoices from 2021 – need to chase these urgently

Trying to get the band tour deposit transferred to this year's hopeful tour.
Andrew F stepped down – need a replacement parent to fill the roll.
Tanya S has offered to help with band
Need fundraising activities specific to band

9. Fundraising

- Colour Run in Term 3 – booked
- Playground opening – Term 2 – look at family BBQ/jumping castle/band playing
- Term 1 – Gelato Day – paid for by the school
- Term 1 – Easter Raffle ?Leissa D to do online tickets or help set up
- Usual eggs for children at easter
- Term 2 – Mother's Day stall – Emma B to put a team together
- World Vision Day – PJ's and ?Hot Dog day
- Anyone with fundraising ideas please send them through
Susie suggested tea towels or plates like the preschools

10. Canteen – Jeanette B

- Canteen now open with counter sales – should see increase in profits
- 'swap for good' coming to deliver reusable Bento Boxes – unsure of the implementation and the children's compliance with retuning them
- Mrs Jones wants to know if we have anyone interested in taking soft plastics to Woolworths and do the "return and Earn" once a week

11. Uniform Shop

- Suggestion to open Sat am as a one/two off to offer parents the chance to get some second hand uniforms and clear some stock – Heather N and Lisa S to do this sat

12. General Business

- Vege garden going well
- Lawn Maintenance – Susie T to organise – Weekend of 26/27 = Working Bee – speak to Michael to prioritise activities. More parent help needed.
-

Meeting closed 9.03pm